Plan Commission Minutes
November 5, 2020

The Plan Commission meeting was called to order by Chairman Pohlman at 6:00 PM.
Roll Call: Don Pohlman, Ron Nicolaus, David Wilson, Jeremy Schellin, Scott Van Norwick
Members Absent: Debra Koene and John Nelson
Also Present: Cathy Austin, Karsen Gosh

1.) Approval of September 3, 2020 meeting minutes; Motion to approve by Wilson, second by Nicolaus. On the roll, all voted yes.

[bookmark: _gjdgxs]2.) Discussion and possible action regarding installation of Downtown Arches: RDA and Plymouth Advancement Association. Interim City Administrator Austin explained the proposed changes to the design of the arches approved at the September 3rd Plan Commission meeting. Mrs. Austin noted that the design had been changed to a single black arch on the east side of Mill Street with a Cream City brick base. She also explained that the Plymouth Advancement Association is working with the railroad company to potentially put a design on the railroad trestle on the west side of Mill Street rather than the second arch that had been originally approved. Commissioner Schellin inquired what the back of the arch is to look like. It was clarified that, as it stands, the back would remain plain black with the potential for an LED display in the future. Commissioner Wilson inquired about lighting. There will be no lighting at this time. Motion to approve the modifications made by Nicolaus, second by Wilson. On the roll, all voted yes.
3.) Communication – letters, e-mails, or reports related to the Plan Commission
There were none.

Meeting adjourned at 6:09 PM. Motion made by Schellin, seconded by Nicolaus.

Respectfully submitted,
Karsen Gosh
Plan Commission Secretary
 
